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MINUTES FOR THE ZOOM MEETING HELD ON  6TH OCTOBER 2022.
 PRESENT: Sandy Cameron, Denise Cameron, Anne Farrow, Bill Varney, Dorothy Wilcon, Lyla Scott, Colin Clement.
APOLOGIES: Carole Craig, Ross Craig, Lillian Malcolm.
1 PRESENTATIONS 
Colin Clément, from Stobswell Forum, gave an informative talk telling us what a Community Forum is, who the members are and what they do. To find out how much they do, and how much responsibility they take on read the transcript of Colin’s talk which is printed at the end of these minutes.
2 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes or the meeting held on 4th August 2022 were approved.
3 MATTERS ARISING:
3.1 (Re Minute 3.1). Links with Dundee University School of Architecture. Ian Buchanan, DES, has had an informal chat with Dorothy.  He is to arrange to meet with Dundee University School of Architecture. Anne to follow up on progress.
3.2 (Re Minute 3.2). Union Street Pedestrianisation Project. Bill, Carole & Anne met Linsey McIntosh and Gary Kennedy on 21st Sept in their premises at Union Street and made a few suggestions including having the street completely flat, i.e., no kerbs, not allowing parking on street and only having vehicle access for deliveries at restricted hours.   Carole went back afterwards and suggested stickers indicating ramp availability for the Union Street shops. They took the idea downstairs to Annie and Poppy, UNESCO City of Design Dundee team, who then emailed the City Centre Manager who thought it was a wonderful idea. A designer is now working up a suitable graphic that can be distributed city wide as a sticker to all those shops who have ramps. The plan is also to provide them with a link to recommended wireless doorbell that could be placed next to the sticker. For those that don’t already have ramps, some recommended online links will be sent to them as to where they can purchase them. The three of us left them with notes of what they might do and what they had to be careful about and we now need to wait until they produce a plan. Bill said that it was a long term project as the street would not be changed until 2024. Bill said he would contact them again in 5 or 6 weeks.
3.3 (Re Minute 3.4). Festivals and Events co-ordinating Group meeting. This group meets regularly and this particular meeting on 24th August, focussed on disability issues.   Ross Craig chaired the meeting and Carole and Dorothy attended.  Ian Buchanan, DES, as well as Ross spoke at the meeting.
3.4 (Re Minute 5.16). Bridge at Magdalen Green. Dorothy sent us details of the planned bridge; Carole attended a workshop about it on 24th August and on 15th September Anne wrote a letter to SUSTRANS from Dundee Access Group in support of the plans for it.
3.5 (Re Minute 6.2). Volunteer to do Facebook for Dundee Access Group. DVVA has sent a form for us to fill in.
4 OTHER AGENDA ITEMS
4.1 Treasurers Report. Sandy had nothing to report.
4.2 Jan Goodall’s internet access failed but she will be invited to tell us about the community transport report and the regional transport strategy at our next meeting.
5 CORRESPONDENCE

5.1 ALLIANCE newsletters and weekly Bulletins.
5.2 Inclusion Scotland E-Bulletins.
5.3 Dundee Third Sector Interface Newsletters.
5.4 Disability Equality Scotland’s Open Door magazines and newsletters.
5.5 Updates from LNER.
5.6 On 2/8/22 from Calum Byers, DES sending invitation to help University with their research about Inclusive Kerb Design.
5.7 On 6/8/22 from Anne Farrow sending Weekend Reading from Euan’s Guide.
5.8 On 8/8/22 from Inclusion Scotland sending an invitation to join their board.
5.9 On 12/8/22 from VoiceAbility offering the help of their advocacy workers who help and support individuals to claim Social Security benefits in Scotland.
5.10 On !2/8/22 from Bill Varney sending the latest Disabled Living Newsletter.
5.11 On 12/8/22 from Lyla Scott saying she has been trying to get Dundee Council to improve the dropped kerb situation in Dundee without much success and she asked if she could come to our next meeting to raise this point.
Lyla attended this meeting and told us she uses a wheelchair when she is out of her house, and she shops and socialises in Broughty Ferry. She explained that in Broughty Ferry, not only were there too few dropped kerbs some of those that were in place were dangerous and when using them she needed to have her husband behind her to ensure she didn’t tip backwards. She had been in touch with Liam Kane, Dundee Council, who walked the Broughty Ferry streets with her and was amazed at how bad they were. He reported back later to say that Dundee Council did not have enough money to improve them at that particular time, but they would get done in the next financial year.  Despite trying to contact him she has heard nothing since. Dorothy replied saying that the job had not been forgotten and is with their contractor. She will contact Lyla as soon as she has dates for the dropped kerbs being fixed. She asked Lyla to keep in touch and not let the job be forgotten.
5.12 On 21/8/22 from Kathryn Rattray sending Keiller Centre Outdoor Floor Plans.
5.13 On 22/8/22 from James Davidson, DES sending invitation to a webinar titled ‘A Fair and Just Scotland for All’ on 4th October.
5.14 On 24/8/22 from Lynsey McIntosh sending update on Union Street.
5.15 On 25/8/22 from Calum Buyers, DES sending invitation to a Building regulations webinar.
5.16 On 1/9/22 from Dorothy Wilson sending photos of designs for the new Magdalen Green Bridge. 
5.17 On 7/9/22 from Alison Douglas, Scottish Council for Development and Industry, sending invitation to the Tayside launch of Productivity Club Scotland.
5.18 On 9/9/22 from Dorothy Wilson asking if we had time at our October meeting for a presentation from Hannah Bowey about having Hello Lamp Post in Dundee. 
Hannah has been invited to speak to us at our November meeting.
5.19 On 12/9/22 from Inclusion Scotland sending an invitation to a webinar - Focussing on the Changing Parameters of Social Care in Scotland on 28th September.
5.20 On 13/9/22 from Jan Goodall drawing our attention to the New Community Transport Report.
5.21 On 14/9/22 from Linsey McIntosh and Gary Kennedy sending an invitation to visit their premises in Union Street to discuss their plans for the street.
5.22 On 21/9/22 from Frullani Architect Ltd who are working on a Building Warrant application for alterations to the existing retail premises at 6 Queen’s Hotel Buildings and need Carole to comment about their proposals.
Carole has done this.
6 AOB

                 There was no AOB raised.
7 DATE OF NEXT MEETING


The next meeting of Dundee Access Group is on 3rd November 2022. Hannah Bowey will tell us about bringing Hello Lamp Post to Dundee.
Transcript of Colin’s talk

Hi and thanks for inviting me along to talk all things community.
The plan is that I’ll run through what the Stobswell Forum SCIO is and how it fits into the local area then talk a wee bit about some of the things we get involved and some of the challenges and opportunities all community organisations face 

Please stop me if you have a Q but I’m also happy to take Qs at the end.

So, there are two types of Community place based organisations in Dundee which is as far as I know is unique, who knew Dundee was unique.
Community Councils are the standard type of organisation and operate across Scotland. They have a defined role within legislation passed by the Scottish Government. Community Councils are automatically consulted on planning applications for their area. 

The role of Community Councils is to represent a local area by highlighting issues to local government and other public bodies. This is done by the Community Council carrying out consultation and engagement in the area they represent. 

Community Councillor - members of the community council are elected by residents in the area they represent. 

Neighbourhood Representative Structures (NRS) are similar to community council and operate across Dundee, they are Dundee unique. They operate in much the same way as CC’s and are defined legally in Dundee City Council's is scheme for decentralisation. 

The role of an NRS is to represent a local area by highlighting issues to local government and other public bodies. This is done by the NRS carrying out consultation and community engagement in the area they represent. 

Membership of the NRS is open to all adult residents in the area they represent but the members of the NRS aren’t elected by the general population they put forward their names forward and are elected to the committee under the constitution of that particular NRS

Both CC’s and NRS are recognised by the council and have certain statutory rights to be consulted on things like planning.

Why NRS’s I hear you ask well its often pretty difficult to get people to put their names forward to be elected to a CC and the NRS is a successful attempt by the council to make it easier to have community representation across more of the city.

So, the Stobswell Forum is an NRS it’s the same as a Community Council but without the election process

The Forums is constituted as a Scottish Incorporated Charity a SCIO registered with the Scottish Charities Regulator OSCR where we’ve been registered since 2004, we were originally registered as an un-incorporated organisation, but we took the opportunity re-write the Forums constitution during COVID. Why did we do this? Well, the two main benefits of being a SCIO are that the Trustees/Committee aren’t personally liable should things go wrong financially, and a SCIO can hold property and take on leases in their name whereas an unincorporated cant.

So, what the Stobswell Forum all about

The Purposes of the Forum shall be: - 

The advancement of citizenship and community development to promote for the benefit of everyone living, working and visiting Stobswell without distinction of political, religious, gender or disability and other opinions by associating with the Local Authority, voluntary organisations and local people, by working in common effort to advance social welfare and wellbeing with the object of improving the conditions for all of those living and visiting Stobswell. 

The bit about “welfare and wellbeing” is important - welfare and wellbeing means radically different things to different people and its vital that the Forum ultimately makes sure that it’s not just pushing forward with the stuff that the Trustees/Committee and interested in - it’s got to be about improving things across the whole community.

We have ambitions to grow further, currently we have 12 Trustees but would like to grow this and also create a membership scheme where local people can join and participate in changing the community for the better.

We would have an extended membership who will vote on the Trustees

All Trustees will be members, but all members don't have to be Trustees, it’s all about extending the opportunity for people to get involved in their community

Currently we a turnover of around 40k per annum and are involved in a wide range of projects including

· Supporting Food Provision / Dundee Food Network

· Using Social Media & Print to keep the community informed

· Monthly Community Meetings (we met weekly via Zoom through COVID)

· Scots Language Courses

· Engaging with agencies across the city like Eden, both Universities, NHS, V & A, Sustrans and Botanical Gardens

· Street Art / Murals

· Planning Issues

· Work with the councils Communities Team

· Liaise with Councillors & Council Officers

· Pressing the council on Private Landlords

· Hosting cultural events like festivals and the Stobswell Festive Celebration

· The regeneration of Albert St

The Forum spends much of its time working with council officers to effect positive change, this can be pretty stressful and needs stamina and a skill set that’s not always available to volunteer led organisations, it’s fair to say some council officers are more susceptible to input and involvement from the community than others.

A key focus area for the Forum is the regeneration of Albert St, we believe to improve the overall wellbeing of the area the health of our High St, Albert St shopping centre is vital, we are working with the council City Development Dept and the Scottish Gov’s sustainable transport agency Sustrans to develop a more vibrant and attractive locality, the Forum would like to see a reduction of non-stopping HGV and inter City Bus’s, wider pedestrian pavements, more greenery, colour and areas to meet and sit and a signed up policy of putting people first and a hierarchy that sees

People 

· Public Transport

· Cycling 

· Private Cars

It's important to stress that the Forum is not against Private Cars, but we want to see people at the centre of everything we do for all sorts of reasons that we’re all aware of.

Another of the projects we are working to deliver at the moment is Stobswell - Making Connections a community space based in a shop on Albert St delivering support, advice and coaching, the aim is create a focus for the whole community where if you have a problem/issue or maybe just an idea you know where to go

We plan to have 2 x Triage Workers who will rather than simply give out advice they will take people through the complex systems that are there to help but on many occasions are just so difficult to work your way through and achieve a positive result

In addition, we hope to appoint a business development worker who will be challenged to support the existing trader on Albert St an attract new business 

We have attracted around 55k funding to date which will cover the start up and utilities with applications with the Lottery and Scottish Government to cover the wage costs over an initial three year period. The total project value one the initial three year period is around 340k.

I hope this give you a taster of what the Forum and place based community groups are about but as always 

The key thing as you’ll be aware of is attracting volunteers, the more volunteers you have the more you can do but you need a range of skills and people who have the time to do more than just come along to meetings which is difficult for most people (and getting more difficult)  as they have families, work and all the other stuff that goes on in people’s lives.

So, if anyone on the call wants to have a chat about the Stobie Forum get in touch.

